
 

My ref: GD/CFM 1-122456632_93685/LG 

Your ref:  
Please ask for: Mr R. Norton 
Telephone no: 0121 569 6560 

Mr Carroll 
request-52305-3f5f56f6@whatdo theyknow.com 

Date: 15th December 2010 

 

Dear Mr Carroll, 
 
Re: Freedom of Information Request – Site licenses in Tividale 
 
Further to your enquiry, please find detailed as follows information in 
response to your recent Freedom of Information Request. 
 
1. Please provide by electronic means the full site licenses SL 129 

Duport Properties Limited Rattlechain Tip Tividale and also the 
subsequent amendment to enable work to be carried out as 
recommended by consultant hydrogeologist, to alleviate problem 
with polluted spings. 

 
 A copy of SL129 (inclusive of amendments) is attached in 
 PDF format. 
 

2. Could you also provide the full site license for SL113 Birlee 
Industrial Limited, Rose Lane Tividale? 

 
 A copy of SL113 is attached in PDF format. 
 

3. Unless otherwise stated in the site licenses could you also provide a 
summary of when these licenses may have been surrendered and 
the site remediated, or conveniently not and the reasons for this? 
 

 i). Site licences SL129 and SL113 are noted to have been issued 
  by West Midlands County Council.  This Division has no  
  records regarding the surrender of the licences. 
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 ii). The area to which SL129 pertains is noted to be undeveloped 
  at this time and the Division has no record of what works  
  might have been undertaken in relation to this Licence. 
  
 iii). The area to which SL113 related has been largely developed 
  for residential use. It is understood that development occurred 
  in the 1980’s in accordance with the requirements of the  
  planning regime. 

 
I trust that this response provides sufficient information in relation to your 
request. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
Richard Norton 
Environmental Protection Manager 
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